FFWPU Canada: Letter to True Mother - Blessed Family Dept. Activity Report

Andrea Kuhn October 28, 2024



BFD Director Andrea Kuhn

Dear True Mother,

I hope that you are in good health when you receive this letter and that you are feeling spiritual support from all of us in the field. I would like to express my heartfelt love and gratitude to you for your daily dedication so that next year the Cheon Won Gung Cheon II Sanctum can be triumphantly dedicated to our Heavenly Parent on this earth as an eternal abode. We are truly honored to be living in this age, where in the final temple is being completed. I believe this to be the victory of many great religions of the world. This is thanks to you!

True Mother, as this is my first time writing to you, I first would like to introduce myself. My name is Andrea Kuhn and I received the Blessing with my German husband, Boris Kuhn, in 1992. We have a son, a daughter and one granddaughter. I am a second generation from England and my parents are Walter and Christine Morauf. My parents were chosen to be Canada's national messiahs, but my mother passed away a few years after moving to Canada. My husband and I felt we needed to take over their responsibilities, so we came to Canada and became Canadian citizens.

Currently, I am working as the BFD Director in Canada, and I also work as a coordinator for the national matching supporters and a family care coordinator for Heavenly North America 1. Since there are not much Blessed family members in Canada, we often work with members in the United States, and we provide many programs for both regions. Another honorable task I currently have is to help Hoon Sook Nim find a match for her daughter, True Mother's granddaughter, Shin Wol Nim. This experience has

made me deeply realize how heavy a burden the True Family is carrying and how much they are sacrificing for the world. I sincerely apologize for my shortcomings, and I will do my best to help them become a happy and victorious couple so that all True Grandchildren can receive the Blessing and inherit everything from True Mother.

Here in Canada, the BDF Department team consists of three 2nd generation sisters, two 1st generation brothers, and me. Everyone has been working very hard over the past few months and we have reached out to all the families with children who are old enough to receive the Blessing. We have a list of all the eligible single candidates, and we are praying for them and reaching out to them as much as we can. We are also meeting with those who have left our community and found a partner outside the church to let them know how much Heavenly Parent want to embrace them and welcome them back into your lineage. Every two weeks we hold online training and networking meetings for all the parents in Canada and the United States to help them find spouses for their children.

We are all working hard right now to help all our single candidates find their matches. Since we have a small number of families, our matches are mostly international and interracial. Our members here in Canada have truly crossed all national and racial barriers and do not see them as obstacles. In this way, they have a deep desire and understanding of what it means to be part of the one global family. There is a total of 103 single candidates in Canada who are eligible for the Blessing. There are 53 brothers and 34 sisters who are Blessed children, and nine brothers and seven sisters who are 1st generation members. Many are sincerely praying that they will find their partner and attend the Blessing in 2025. We currently have four couples who have had engagement ceremonies. In addition, we have seven couples who are open to receive 2nd and 1st generation Blessing. We are hoping that they will receive guidance soon so that they can prepare well for the Blessing.

True Mother, this is my heartfelt report to you. I apologize that I have not been able to offer you more by now, but together with our leaders, President Moon Sik Kim and Dr. Franco Famularo, we are determined to do everything in our power to bring as many people as possible to the Blessing and next year's Cheon Won Gung Entrance Ceremony. I pray that your burden will be lightened and that you will have more energy and hope for the coming months.

With love and gratitude,

Your daughter, Andrea Kuhn